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Newsletter - Friday 29th November 2024

A message from Mr Watson and Ms El Oakley

It has been another busy fortnight at Skelton.

We are thrilled to share that your generous donations to
the School Harvest Festival meant that we were able to
donate an amazing 20.4 kilograms of food to York

Foodbank. Thank you so much for supporting this. York
Foodbank has produced a thank you video if you would like to watch_it here.

Another amazing pupil raised money for
Children in Need by completing a sponsored
spelling test. This Skelton Superstar raised a
whopping £50.30! A fabulous way to show
our school values of kindness, respect and
success. Well done Harley!

A huge thank you to Browns Nurseries for
their very generous donation of a beautiful
15 ft Christmas tree. All the pupils and staff
are very grateful. We cannot wait to decorate
it next week!



https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ufkA35ICtn0

We have been learning...

Robins and Ducklings

We had a very exciting visit from two police officers.
They loved exploring inside the police van, trying on
their uniform and asking lots of questions about how
the police help to keep us safe. Back in the classroom,
we made fingerprint identification forms, 'WANTED'
posters, police badges and our own vehicles.

Woodpeckers

We have been looking at the features of autumn in Science so we went
on an autumn hunt around the playground. We found lots of
interesting leaves, paying attention to the different shapes and colours.
We also found berries and needles and tried spotting some wildlife!
Woodpeckers have completed their work on their loom boxes. In our
last art session, the children combined a range of techniques (knotting,
wrapping, plaiting, weaving) to create their own piece of woven
artwork, inspired by the artist Cecilia Vicuna. Woodpeckers are very
excited to share the Christmas production with you very soon and they are very busy rehearsing with Robins!

Owls

This week in Owls we had a
fantastic opportunity to meet an
author called Serena Patel. She
spoke of how she became an
author, how to write a book and
potential ideas on her future
books. We were then set the
task of creating our own front
covers for our own books.




Kingfishers

In Kingfishers, we
have started our new
art topic which
focuses on
architecture. We have
drawn from
observation, focusing
on accuracy and
proportion and then
used our composition
skills to develop our
drawings into a print!

Mathematics at Skelton
We will reschedule our mathematics parent workshop for early in Spring term. We have provided a short
summary of how we teach mathematics at Skelton below in order to provide an insight prior to this session.

Across the school, we use White Rose Maths. This is a scheme that is carefully designed to support pupils
using the concrete, pictorial, abstract approach. This is an evidence-based approach that enables pupils to see
mathematics and understand the concept rather than just learning the method.

In EYFS, we have a short input on the carpet to share our new learning. We then provide the opportunity to
explore this new learning through carefully designed learning opportunities, enhancements and provocations
in our indoor and outdoor provision.

In KS1, we split our class for input. Year one is able to access their reading session in the library whilst year
two receives their input and guided practice with the teacher. Once year two has moved on to their
independent learning, year one returns to the classroom to receive their input. This enables children to learn
in a calm environment and ensures their learning needs are met.

In KS2, we align our objectives where possible to enable whole class teaching. This is not always possible,
particularly in LKS2. Where split input is necessary, one year group works on an accessible activity whilst
being ably supported by our support staff whilst the other year group receives input from the teacher.




If you would like to support your child with mathematics at home, this YouTube channel (see QR code) has
some excellent videos that use concrete and pictorial representations to
demonstrate key mathematical concepts. Children will benefit from simple
number skills such as number formation, number bonds to and within 10 and
100, as well as multiplication facts. Encourage your children to use mathematics
in real life. This can be as simple as:

e counting trees on a walk

e estimating how many decorations are on the Christmas tree

e working out different possible formulations of change when buying

sweets

e working out the total weight of ingredients when cooking
We look forward to sharing more ways for you to support your child in
mathematics next year.

First Aid
Please be aware of our current practices regarding the administration of First Aid in school:
Text messages will now be sent home for all instances of first aid
Parents/ carers will be informed of head injuries, including bumps to the head, by a phone call home
e A key member of staff is responsible for all first aid at playtimes, and they will communicate with the
class teacher and pass on the accident forms
e Any incidents during class time will be dealt with by a first aider; incidents that occur out of the base
class (e.g PE, phonics) will be communicated to the class teacher by the member of staff in charge of
the session
e Supply guidance will clearly detail these expectations in order to ensure that these measures continue
to be followed in the absence of the class teacher

Parent/ Carer Survey

A huge thank you to everyone who has answered this so far. The survey will close on Friday 6th December. If
you are able to, please complete it. It has been lovely to share comments with staff and your reflections on
areas for improvement will feed into our development plan this year. Thank you to those of you who have
shared contact details; we'll be in touch to discuss points raised and ways to improve.

Chocolate Tombola - Non-Uniform Day Friday 6th December
We will hold a Non-Uniform Day on Friday 6th December. Instead of donating a pound, please donate a box
of chocolates for the chocolate tombola at the Christmas Fair.

Friends of Skelton - parent/carer/ teacher group

Due to feedback from parents and carers, the decision has been made not to set up a PTA but a separate
group named Friends of Skelton. This is a group separate to the school and Trust that will be able to raise
funds for the school. If you are interested in joining, please contact the office

Staying Safe at Skelton - Black Friday
The festive period can lead to discussions around money and budgeting within families. Please see the Wake
Up Wednesday guide below to support discussions on financial literacy at home.



https://forms.gle/7sabj7ZYv9wP7bY49




Important dates for your diary

Please refer to the newsletter 25.10.24 for the dates for the academic year.

Monday 2nd December - Decoration Day, EYFS and KS1 Parent/ Carer Christmas Crafternoon 14:00
-15:10

Wednesday 4th December - EYFS-Y6 Festive Film Night 15:15 -17:15 (please return the slip by Tuesday
3rd December)

Friday 6th December - NSPCC Assemblies and Non-Uniform Day - Chocolate Tombola donations
Tuesday 10th December - KS1 Super Storytimes: cultivating a love of reading at home

Wednesday 11th December - EYFS/ KS1 Nativity 14:15 Hall

Thursday 12th December - EYFS/ KS1 Nativity 14:15 Hall

Friday 13th December - Christmas Dinner Day

Thursday 17th December - Christmas Fair 15:30 - 16:15 Hall

Thursday 19th December - Last day of term and Mental ELlf Festive Fun Run. We will be doing a Festive
Elf Fun Run around the school grounds. Pupils will be looking for sponsorship and all money raised will go
towards St. Leonard’s Hospice. There will be a snow cannon!




